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Sandra Casillas
05/03/2021 06:09 PM
21-0350

I do not want this to happen. I want my neighborhood to remain
pleasant and vagrant free. I don’t under stand why law
enforcement can’t deal with this by arresting people for whatever
laws they are breaking. Get these people off the street. They either
belong in jail or a homeless shelter or a mental institution. If
living on the street is what they prefer, then they must have
mental issues , a drug problem or a law enforcement problem.
Stop ignoring the problem and fix it.
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Reid Harrison
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I would like to voice my opposition to Councilmember Mike
Bonin's motion to set up homeless shelters in Dockweiler Beach
and Fisherman's Village parking areas. These parking areas
provide coastal access for all residents of Los Angeles and LA
County, and should not be turned into homeless camps. Parking is
already extremely limited in all beach and marina areas, and
eliminating public parking will just intensify the problem. Trips to
the beach are one of the few recreational options in Southern
California that are affordable to all Angelenos. They are a "great
equalizer" in a city divided by great disparities in wealth:
Everyone can enjoy a day at the beach, if they can find a place to
park. Taking away precious beach parking spaces is a very poor
use of an extremely limited resource. Los Angeles is a huge city.
There are surely better places for homeless shelters than our
precious beaches. Sincerely Reid Harrison Playa del Rey



